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Every month we will hide a special symbol  somewhere in that 

month’s Pacer.  If you are the first person to call   (715) 672-5214  or 

email  (gwen.prom@wisc.edu) the Extension  Pepin County and tell us 

where that symbol is found you will win $5 and be named 

in next month’s Pepin Pacer as the “4-H Fast Finder”.   

Good Luck Hunting!  This is this month’s symbol :  
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Dear 4-H Families, 

Here is an article that a parent submitted about what may                         
really be important about the Fair.  

Thoughts from the Side:  

When standing on the side of the ring with the camera 
ready, I was thinking about what picture should be taken. 
The first should be of the entire class and then the final 
placings. But as my mind began to wander, I thought of 
some of the pictures I wish I had taken.   

We have many pictures of the exhibits and animals and the               
placings already. Instead of focusing on the blue ribbons and 
trophies, I wish I had taken pictures of the messy kitchen                
after our first failed attempt at baking a cake. The                 
wet-dirty shoes and socks left at the entry way after 
chores. Or the picture of our first-time Cloverbud shy and 
nervously speaking with the judge. Another perfect picture 
would be of when our child was beaming with pride of their 
exhibit in the middle of the class. Then I would have turned 
the camera to grandma and grandpa to capture their loving 
and excited grins.   

A sense of competition is a good thing, when it drives us to 
be better. It is a choice though, of how we perceive these                    
challenges as success and failure. It should be a time of 
gained confidence and developing positive self-concepts. 
Fairs are important because they teach key life-long skills 
like hard work, dedication, and friendship.   

While at the Fair we have a chance to capture the aura of                       
childhood, the rides, the food, the games, the competitions, 
and  animals. The pictures you take today can be a way of 
recalling the fond memories with family and friends, and 
that feeling of joy and excitement in the air.  

What pictures will you take this year? 

Source: Chippewa Chatter 

mailto:mary.campbellwood@wisc.edu
mailto:gwen.prom@wisc.edu
mailto:meg.ruff@wisc.edu
mailto:gwen.prom@ces.uwex.edu
http://pepin.uwex.edu/
http://wi.4honline.com/


Page 2 Pepin Pacer  

Chippewa 4-H Club  
Meets 2nd Sunday of the month. 

Contact Club Leader for Information 

Lima Lads & Lassies 4-H Club  
Meets 3rd Sunday of the month. 
 11:00 a.m., Durand City Hall. 

 

4-H Fast Finder for the Month: 

Eleanora and Torsten Davidson 
Congratulations for being our  
4-H Fast Finder this month!   

We hope you enjoy the  
Pepin Pacer ! 

 

 

Pepin County 4-H Parent/ Leader Federation Meeting 
  August 24, 2023 @ 5:15 - County Board Room,   

 
ALL Pepin County 4-H Parents, Leaders, and Youth Leaders you are welcome to attend  the Parent/
Leaders Federation Meetings.  Decisions are made at these meetings which affect all members and                     
parents within our 4-H organization.  Meetings are held in February, April, June, August, October and 
December, normally held at the Government Center Board Room in Durand.  
 

Take part in determining how the money raised is spent and what activities 
 Pepin County 4-Hers will participate in.  Your voice will be heard. 

Yes, 4-H and Extension is open…to ALL people. 

The University of Wisconsin-Madison Division of Extension non-discrimination policy is: Extension does 

not discriminate in the treatment of individuals in the admission or access to its programs and                       

activities, in the provision of services, or services, or in employment. 

Further, Extension will not participate with organizations or in activities which discriminate on the basis of 

any of the legally prohibited categories of discrimination, which are: race, color, gender/sex, creed, 

disability, religion, national origin, ancestry, age, sexual orientation, pregnancy,  marital or parental  

status arrest or conviction record, or membership in the national guard, state defense force, or any     

other reserve component of the military service. Consistent with the Americans with Disabilities Act, 

persons who need materials in alternative format or other accommodations should write or call the    

Extension Office.  Individuals who need TTY access should call 1-800-947-3529. 



Page 3 Pepin Pacer  



Page 4 Pepin Pacer  

Lima Lads and Lassies 4-Hers are full steam ahead pulling together all of their 
fair projects. The Buffalo/Pepin County fair is August 4-6 in Mondovi. At our 
last monthly meeting it was all hands on deck prepping material for creating 
our club’s fair booth and barn displays. The kids had a blast painting plywood 
panels and themselves. This meeting was all about getting prepared for the 
fair. 

UW-Extension - Pepin County Office Closure  
 

Due to offsite programming at the Buffalo Couty Fair in Affiliation 
with Pepin County the the UW-Extension - Pepin County Office will be                

temporary closed.  This temporary closure will be in effect from               
Wednesday, August  2, 2023 after 2:00 p.m. until Monday, August 7, 2023, 

at 8:00 am. Remember to come join the fun at the Fair! 
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One other upcoming community event that 
our club donated to is the National Night 

Out that is happening on August 1st. Amber 
Wayne and her daughter Briar put together a 

great gift basket from our club containing 
swimming fun stuff to be given away as a 

prize. Come on out to National Night Out 
and see if you will be a lucky winner of some 

wonderful prizes. 

Other 4-H activities happening last week were STEAM Days and Cloverbud 
Camp. Both events were held at the park in Mondovi. Nick and Leah Brion 
participated in the STEAM Day learning experience. Their favorite project 

of the the day was making a homemade spinning top. Leah Brion joined in the      
fun at Cloverbud Camp. At camp plans  

were to transform into superheroes, design 
your own poppers, go on a special scavenger 

hunt, do some diamond painting, and so 
much more. A great time was had by all the                      

campers! 
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Due to your 4-H Club Leader by August 15 
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https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/opportunities/statewide-events-and-opportunities/national-4-h-congress/
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For the most updated Fair information see the                                                

Buffalo County Fair contact sites: 

Website:  

https://www.buffalopepincountyfair.com/ 

Facebook Page:  

https://www.facebook.com/BuffaloCountyFair  

Phone: (608) 863-0381 

Email: buffalocountyfair@gmail.com 

https://www.buffalopepincountyfair.com/
https://www.facebook.com/BuffaloCountyFair
mailto:buffalocountyfair@gmail.com
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The Community club or FFA  

with the highest percentage of members  

helping and signed in on their designed  

day will receive a pizza party  

compliments of the Fair Association. 
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Remember to wear a Pepin County 4-H shirt                                           

to the Awards Show if you can! 

Some Pictures from the Cat, Dog, Small Animal, and Horse Shows: 
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Things to 
Think 

About for 
Next 
Year… 

Decorated 

Cakes 

Foods 

Revue 

Clothing 

Revue 



Join the Biotechnology Center every Wednesday night for Wednesday Nite @ 
The Lab! Each week features a speaker teaching about different science    
topics. These talks are available statewide and will be held on Zoom for the 
foreseeable future. Come join us!  
 
See https://science.wisc.edu/wednesday-nite-at-the-lab/ for the schedule of 
topics and registration links.  

Badger Talks is pleased to present a LIVE series of talks on topics that 
intend to inspire, delight, and pleasantly distract in a time we are all 
needing positive experiences. Tune in to hear experts on a variety of 

interesting and engaging topics. For more information see:  
https://badgertalks.wisc.edu/badger-talks-live/ 
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Supporting You(th)  
Supporting youth and their mental health needs have been a growing               

concern for some time, and the pandemic only amplified the staggering 
needs of youth struggling to cope.  have been increasing, and In response 
to the increasing rates of anxiety, depression, and self-harm reported by 

young people,  Extension has developed a series of fact sheets for parents, 
caregivers and other adults who live or work with young people. Each fact 
sheet is research-based, easy to read, and provides practical strategies to 

support youth mental health. See Title link above for how to support 
youth toward better mental health. 

 Check Out These Event Calendars 
 

The calendars below show events available in surrounding areas and statewide. To               
filter by county or event type, use the check boxes on the left to narrow the results. 
 

* To find 4-H specific events see this site  
https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/opportunities/calendar/ 

 

* To find workshops, classes and other events hosted by University of Wisconsin-
Extension see this site: 

https://extension.wisc.edu/events/ 

Explore fun, educational activities and learning                                   
experiences for kids and teens to do at home.                   

Check out the resources found at the 
National 4-H Site at  

 

https://4-h.org/about/4-h-at-home/   

https://science.wisc.edu/wednesday-nite-at-the-lab/
http://go.wisc.edu/240r59
https://badgertalks.wisc.edu/badger-talks-live/
https://extension.wisc.edu/supporting-youth/
https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/opportunities/calendar/
https://extension.wisc.edu/events/
https://4-h.org/about/4-h-at-home/
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Activity Page 


